
The Dallas City City Council held its regular meeting on December 27, 2012, at 6 p.m.  Mayor Higgins 
called the meeting to order with the following commissioners present:  Esther Newberry, Tom Schaefer, 
and Bob Weese.  Harold Northup was absent.

Others attending the meeting were Chris Classen.

It was noted that the minutes of the December 13, 2012, meeting should have read “storm” siren 
instead of “fire” siren.

A motion was made by Schaefer, and 2nd by Newberry to accept the minutes of the December 13, 2012, 
meeting with the above correction.  Newberry, Schaefer, and Weese AYE.  Northup ABSENT.

Chris Classen discussed the snow storm that occurred on December 20 and reported that a sewer lift 
station was damaged as a result of the electricity being off in town during the storm.  He called M & M 
Electric to get it repaired.  He reported that there was a water line break on West Fourth Street last 
week that has been repaired.  He also reported that he has cleaned the pumps in the lift station on East 
First Street.

Discussed the old fire station.  It has been cleaned out so that both police vehicles can now be put 
inside.

Discussed equipment for the new police pickup.  A motion was made by Schaefer, and 2nd by Weese to 
purchase the necessary equipment from Lundgrens Detail Shop in Macomb, Illinois.  Newberry, 
Schaefer, and Weese AYE.  Northup ABSENT.

A motion was made by Newberry, and 2nd by Schaefer to adjourn the meeting.  Newberry, Schaefer, and 
Weese AYE.  Northup ABSENT.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.

Stanley K Vorhies
Deputy City Clerk


